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Behavioral Healthcare




Behavioral Health Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

August 1, 2018
Advisory Members Present:

Dean Loftus
Janet McCartney, Governing Board Representative

John Sheehan

Jeff Leach

Advisory Members Absent:

Donald Rashid, Vice 

Michele Missel

Heather Post

Shawn Shanahan

Shawn Thallis

Region 6 Staff Present
Patti Jurjevich

Taren Petersen

Recorder:

Julie Matthews

1. Welcome and Roll Call
Dean Loftus called the meeting to order at 9:00 am
The BHAC did not have a quorum
2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from April 4, 2018 BHAC
April minutes were not approved since there was not a quorum
3. Approval of Agenda
John Sheehan made a motion to approve

Jeff Leach seconded

4. Administrator’s Report
Patti reported that the next legislative session begins in January 2019
a. Working to get rates up

b. Hopefully there will be some additional gap funding

c. Medicaid expansion is on the ballet

5. Spotlight on Day Rehab

Kate Young, Executive Director, Friendship Program spoke about the services offered to individuals with severe and persistent mental illness and/or co-occurring disorders. The Friendship Program offers education and skills to adults 19 and older to help them meet their goals and to live independent lives. Friendship Program is open 9:00-2:00 Monday through Friday. They are currently averaging about 55 participants daily – significantly lower than 2 years ago when the average was 78 participants.
6. KidSquad Presentation on 2017 Program Evaluation
Jana Habrock, Director Early Childhood Mental Health Services, Child Saving Institute and Rosie Zweiback, Associate Director, Munroe-Meyer Institute, UNMC spoke about the KidSquad program. A child and or classroom can be referred for training which is set up around predictable schedules. Parents are encouraged to get involved and will receive strategies they can use in the home. In 2017 KidSquad presented in 114 classrooms in 68 centers, working with over 1,600 children, of which, 82 children had been referred for services.
7. County Data Sheet Review
Each county representative received their respective data sheets. Stacey reviewed all the highlights for each county.
8. Psychiatric Emergency System Update
Taren advised there were no bids or responses turned in for the PES RFP
9. Recommendation on Year 2 State Targeted Response Opioid Grant

Crystal Fuller advised that Region 6 has a high burden area and therefore will be granted $35,000 for prevention, $146,400 for targeted assistance to Network Providers for buprenorphine and $21,000 to purchase Naloxone kits. Lockboxes have been purchased and distributed in an effort to limit misuse of opioids
10. Mental Health First Aid (MHFA) Plan

Crystal Fuller presented an update on the ongoing training efforts associated with MHFA. 8 youth courses and 43 adult courses have been offered with 840 individuals completing the training. Trainings have been offered thru all the Region 6 local law enforcement agencies reaching 332 officers and staff, as well as, 7 out of Region departments. MHFS-PS has been approved as the core mental health curriculum in the new Eastern Nebraska Law Enforcement Academy with the first glass beginning in August.
11. Network Services Update

Updates were included in the packets for everyone’s review. Upcoming trainings are listed at the bottom of the second page.
12. Status Reports for Period Ending June 2018

Taren advised these reports are all end of FY18 and encouraged everyone to review them.
13. Public Comments

There were no public comments

John Sheehan made a motion to adjourn
Jeff Leach seconded

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m.
Prepared By: ______________________________________________ Date: ___________________________

Approved By: _____________________________________________ Date: ___________________________
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